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COMMUNITY NOTICES AND NEWS 

Ramping the project up 

Professionals Ad   
Russell Nelson  

Electrical 

-  General Household                  

   wiring 

-  Stove repairs 

-  Water-heater 

   repairs    

-  Phone, Data        

   and Security 

 

027 447 0009 or  

A/H 586 6705 

 Free initial consultation in your 
home or my office (Unit 2, 7 Ward 
St, Lower Hutt). 
 

 10% off design fees when you 
sign up for complete drawings and 
documentation. Worth at least 
$200! 
 

Aaron Humphreys  
Architectural Designer 

 

Phone: 566 5519  
Cell: 021 022 64724 

www.intelligentdesign.co.nz 
 

 

Word of the month:  

Rakish 

A. Untidy or out of 

place 

B. The description for 

the taste of water 

C.  having a dashing or          

jaunty appearance 

D.  Sweetened syrian tea 

drink 

 

October’s word: 

Sesquipedalian 

D. Someone given to the 

use of long words 

 

Quiz  

The next NRA meeting 

will be held on the 

Wednesday 16th of 

November. New members 

welcome. 

The meetings last from 

7:30 till 9:00 and all 

input is welcome. 

WHEELBARROWS WANTED! 

AND WONDERFUL WESTERN HILLS 

WORKERS 

 

The Hutt City Council are again donating tree mulch 

for our Rhododendron project. 

So on Saturday 19th November at 9-30am willing 

workers are need with wheelbarrows, shovels, spades 

and rakes to distribute the mulch around the more 

than 80 shrubs we have planted. 

Can you help?  Please phone:  Suzy 5664893 

 

One of our new Rhododendrons has been partially  

destroyed by a carelessly driven car. Just when it was  

about to flower! What a disappointment.  

 

(Please note it was not one of the people who have  

been erecting political notices.)  

There has been on going discussion with the council about the skate 
board ramp. It seems that if  the ramp is to remain, something needs to 
be done, soon. A qualified carpenter/ joiner is therefore required: 
someone willing to oversee workers and give a hand where required. 
We are able to get the material’s and have 
funding, we just need the overseer to get 
this project going. If  you can send in an 
email to ntimes@hotmail.com with your 
contact details, we will get back to you 
a.s.a.p.  

http://www.intelligentdesign.co.nz/


+  your local landscapers 

+  all landscape works  

    carried out               

+  from concept to   

    completion 
 

Craig - 021 144 3143 
 

elements.landscape@xtra.co.nz 

 

No Job Too Small ! 
 

Cutting Edge 
 

Lawns, light landscaping, 

hedges, pruning, trimming 
 

Owner Operator 
James  

Selwood,  
Normandale  

resident 

Contact  
589 4717 

or  
0274 576 259 

Community NOTICES 

 

Brekky, brunch and 

lunch in our warm, 

sunny and comfy 

lounge. Kids are  

welcome! 
 

Maungaraki Village  

141 Dowse Drive 

Community NEWS 

Based in the  
Maungaraki shops, we  
offer weights, classes,  

nutrition plans, massage, 
personal training . . . 

 

Nikki and Reno are  
committed to your  

success, if you are then 
contact us on 586 4881 or  
o2exercise@paradise.net.nz 

 

NEELAM DAIRY  
281 Dowse Drive, cnr.  

Oakleigh Street 

Phone 569 5930 
HOME MADE PIES 
Williams Dry-cleaning &    
Clothing Alterations 
New Release DVD's  
for hire.  
Scoop ice-cream  
Frosty SLUSH available 
GENERAL GROCERIES 
 

 Your family-friendly 
store 

 
Local Resident 

Chartered Accountant  

Ben Blackler  

WHK Chartered Accountants - Ben Blackler, Associate Principal, 
Level 6, Westfield Tower, 45 Knights Rd, Lower Hutt.  

Ph 569-9069 Fax 566-6077 E:  ben.blackler@whk.co.nz  

Commercial and tax advice for people in business.  
For better cashflow , tax planning, business structures and trust 
advice, property, buying a businesses, selling your business.  
Commercial, proactive, quick advice.  

Ring me for a free half hour appointment. 

Eat your way to better 

health 
 

Weight control and increased  
energy. 

Friendly personal service. 
Eat real food. 
Pay only once. 

Free ongoing help.  
Support,& advice. 

Carol & Kevin Bateman 
Your local nutrition advisors 

Teaching Zone Nutrition since 
1997 

 

Ph: 589 0941 
www.prozone.co.nz 

I run an art and craft market at 
Knox Church hall once a month.   
It is on the 2nd Saturday of the 
month right through to Christmas, 
from 9:30 am to 1:30pm . We are 
at the Knox Church hall,  574 High 
Street, Lower 
Hutt. 
We sell lovely 
handmade goods 
and crafts  made 
by local crafts 
people. A must 
for a browse. 
Stall enquiries 
phone Marianne 
on 5895-388  

Normandale Playcentre 

Cordially invites you to attend the 

100 year anniversary of the Normandale Old School House. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

When: Sunday 6
th

 November 

Where: Normandale Playcentre 165 Normandale Rd 

Time: 11am – 2pm 

Come join us in period games from the early 1900’s, craft 

stall, sausage sizzle and entertainment and cutting of the 

cake at 12pm. 

Share with us your memories of the schoolhouse and/or of old 

Playcentre days gone by. 

Contact Playcentre 5891227 

Caring Mother 

Hen Needed! 

An exhausted late 

30’s couple running 

a busy 7 day a week 

business is in 

desperate need of someone to give us a 

little help out once a week. We are 

looking for someone local with initiative 

to help keep our roost in order, cleaning, 

prepare a meal or two, and any other 

ideas that would make life a little easier. 

We are very open to suggestions and 

arrangements. 

Please contact us 

on groomed29@gmail.com 

mailto:groomed29@gmail.com


COMMUNITY NOTICES AND NEWS  

Man’s Best Friend’s Helper Needed 

Casual or part time position available 

We are a husband and wife team 
busily transforming a boarding 
kennel into a true Dog’s Holiday 

Retreat for our furry fellows. 
We are looking for just the right 
person to help us with our daily 

cleaning behind the scenes of our 
little Hilltop Doggy Retreat. 

Enthusiastic and passionate about 
what we do, you can expect much 

more than ‘just a job’. 
 

Experience is not necessary, but 
we do need someone with: 
- a fantastic attitude, initiative, 
patience, flexibility, pride in your 
work well done. 
- good availability through busy 
holiday season  
- attention to detail 
- physically fit 
- a great respect and empathy for 
our furry guests. 

 
You can find more information 

about us 
at www.abbeymanor.co.nz. If you 

are interested in joining us, 
contact us by email 

on ben@abbeymanor.co.nz or call 
on 565 0691. 

Letters to the editor ! 
   

Yes the trains have returned but I 

think the issue is not that the patrons 

don’t want to use the trains, it is 

more that the train service is not 

reliable.  When the service is reliable 

then the patrons may return. 

  

As for the matter of complaints: for 

those of us who take the train, I guess 

we are used to it so we don’t bother 

to complain.  Although the service 

may not always get us to where we 

want to go on time; the guards are 

pleasant and the trip itself has 

spectacular scenery.  

  

It would be a great shame to lose the 

service. 

  
Regards 

Ruth  Glover 

 

Playground thank-you 
On behalf of Playcentre and all 
the parents/caregivers in the 
Normandale area - a huge 
THANK YOU to Craig and 
Margaret for organising the 
council into closing off the 
danger areas at the Pekanga 
road playground  

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

All inorganic rubbish to be on 

roadside verge by 8am 

No garden or household refuse will be 

collected 

No tyres, hazardous waste, paint or 

glass 

Assistance to load heavy items would 

be appreciated 

Normandale residents association inorganic 
rubbish collection 

Saturday 12th of November 8:30 am 

Thanks to all those that have already volunteered 
and to all those that are thinking of  turning up to 

help 

http://www.abbeymanor.co.nz/
mailto:ben@abbeymanor.co.nz

